Hampshire & IOW Boxing Association
Minutes of the Hampshire & IOW ABA Executive Committee Meeting held via Zoom on
Thursday 27th January 2022 at 7.00pm

Participating

Chairman, - P.Vince, Secretary, - A.Pritchard, Treasurer, - M.Pritchard, D.Blair, K.Charman, C.Hooker, K.Smart, L.Stamp, M.Vince.

As a preamble before the start of agenda business, the Secretary advised that he had received an email from Mrs. Lesley Ball Immediately prior to the start of the Association Executive Committee meeting held on Sunday 23rd January 2022 which stated she was standing down from all her commitments to EB, Southern Counties and Hampshire & IOW ABA.

It was decided that a suitable gift should be presented to Lesley as a mark of appreciation for her lengthy service. 
The Chairman felt that a separate gift from Hampshire & IOW ABA would be appropriate.

This was agreed. 

Item 1, - Apologies, - S.Barnes, S.Gill, A. Perryman, D.Tew.

Item 2, - Minutes from the meeting held on Thursday 2nd. December 2021.

These minutes having previously been circulated were reviewed.

It was proposed by K.Smart, seconded by C.Hooker, that these minutes be accepted as a true record.

This was accepted without dissent.

Item 3, - Matters arising from these minutes.

The request for a list of Supervisors to be published was put to EB and this would be considered for 2022/3 season.

P.Vince advised that a new Doctor had officiated at the Golden Ring show, whose name had been passed to the Secretary.

Item 4, - Correspondence.

a. From Hampshire 
Email from Mrs. L.Ball to the Secretary, as detailed above.

        B.    From Southern Counties 

EB seeking to recruit Candidates for an R & J course had received 133 names including 11 from Southern Counties.

From the first course there were 8 new C grade Judges, 3 grade c Judges elevated to B grade, and 1 new Referee. 

The Secretary would be requesting an R & J course in Hampshire.

Circular from EB requesting Candidates for a Computer course. 
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Future Courses arranged. 

England Boxing Safeguarding and Protecting Children Course –Southern Counties– January 29 @ 10:00 am - 1:00 pm 

Date: Saturday 29th January 2022

Venue: Lawrence ABC, 3 Marsh Lane, Lymington, SO41 9EW. Time: 10:00am – 1.00pm

England Boxing Level 1 Coaching Course – Southern Counties – February 2022 in Kent5th February 2022 @ 9:00 am - 13th February 2022 @ 5:00 pm- £140

Part 1: Saturday 5th & Sunday 6th February 2022

Part 2: Saturday 12th & Sunday 13th February 2022

Venue: Hornets BA, 18 Leigh Rd, Ramsgate, Kent, CT12 5EU

Cost: £140 for all four days.

England Boxing Safeguarding and Protecting Children Course – Southern Counties– February 2022February 19 @ 10:00 am - 1:00 pm- 

£10Date: Saturday 19th February 2022Venue: Methodists Church, Millberg Road, Chyngton, Seaford, BN25 3ST

Cost: £10

Time: 10:00am – 1.00pm

England Boxing Level 1 Coaching Course – Southern Counties – March 2022 in Sussex5th March 2022 @ 9:00 am - 13th March 2022 @ 5:00 pm- 

£140Part 1: Saturday 5th & Sunday 6th March 2022

Part 2: Saturday 12th & Sunday 13th March 2022

Venue: Eastbourne BC, 45a Commercial Mews North, Commercial Road, BN213XF

Cost: £140 for all four days.

England Boxing Level 2 Coaching Course – Southern Counties – March 2022 – WEEKDAY COURSE
February 28 @ 9:00 am - March 8 @ 5:00 pm

 - £160Part 1: Monday 28th February & Tuesday 1st March 2022

Part 2: Monday 7th & Tuesday 8th March 2022

Venue: Heart of Portsmouth Boxing Academy, Omega Centre, Omega Street, Portsmouth, PO54LP

Cost: £160 for all four days.

England Boxing Safeguarding and Protecting Children Course –Southern Counties– March 2022March 12 @ 10:00 am - 1:00 pm

- £10

Date: Saturday 12th March 2022

Venue: Methodists Church, Millberg Road, Chyngton, BN25 3ST

Cost: £10

Time: 10:00am – 1.00pm
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Item 5, - Treasurer’s report

The Treasurer had previously circulated her report, the main points of interest being, - 

1. The opening balance on 01.06.21 was £11,074.03 in the Credit Account. We now have a balance of £12,928.29 CR. We are still showing a profit of £1,854.25. The Reserve Account is now showing a balance of £7,694.86 CR with interest payments of £0.46. Total balance of both accounts £20,623.15 CR.

2. In the second half of the season, we will be hosting another 2 Championship shows for Hampshire, so hopefully by the end of the season; we will be showing additional profits.

3. We sent flowers to Brigitte & Peter Vince, as Brigitte’s father sadly passed. We will also be sending flowers to the funeral of Tony Vince, Peter and Mick’s father, who has also sadly passed away recently, and his funeral is in February. He was a valued Official for Hampshire & IOW ABA. We send our deepest sympathy to all of the family.

P.Vince expressed his appreciation for the flowers which had been organised by the Treasurer.

The Chairman thanked the Treasurer for a very comprehensive report. 

Item 6, - Hampshire & IOW Training Squad.

There was no report.

The Secretary advised that the Representative match for Hampshire versus London Islington proposed for February 2022 would not go ahead.

Item 7, - R & J report.

There was no report.

L.Stamp considered that as the Competition Secretary, M.Davies should be a member of this Executive Committee.

The Secretary advised that he has invited M Davies to attend 
Item 8, - National Championships.

The Secretary reiterated discussions held at the last meeting, and at the Association meeting.

The current format for the Association Schools and Minors, and also the Association Junior Championships, are run with box-offs for Division and County rounds.

The recent entry numbers have dramatically decreased to the extent that these box-offs cannot be run on a standalone basis, and therefore have to be held on a suitable club show.

It was felt that these Championships should follow the same arrangement as the Youth and NACs Championships format.

The Secretary suggested the following options.

(a) Following a draw, boxing should take place over 2 weekends on first a Friday and Saturday with the Association finals on the following Saturday, or-

(b) 1 weekend on Friday Saturday and Sunday.
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The Secretary felt that the option should be put to the clubs.

The Secretary had sent a circular to the Hampshire & IOW ABA clubs and had received 2 replies.

In Kent and Sussex it was felt preferable to keep the existing format.

It appeared that there was no great enthusiasm for change.

Item 9, - Any other Business. 

C.Hooker advised that Taylor Bevan of Poseidon ABC and England had beaten Aaron Bowen of Wales to win the Tammer Tournament in Finland, and to be named as the “Boxer of the Tournament”.

This was recognised as a great achievement.

Item 10, - Date and time for next Executive meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday24th. March, at 7.00 pm.

It was agreed that future meetings should be held via ZOOM until the 2022 Annual General Meeting.

The Chairman thanked everyone who had participated, and closed the meeting at 7.45 pm. 


